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Christmas – A Time for Giving.
You do not need me to tell you that Christmas will soon be with us once again.  The Christmas stamps have been issued (this year based upon some carols), major stores have released their Christmas adverts, Advent calendar doors are being opened, schools are putting on their Christmas productions, and a whole lot of other preparations are being made.
For many, not least children, the Christmas season will bring great joy.  There will be family reunions, greetings from old friends and happy memories of past Christmases. The digestive system will work overtime, presents will be given and received and there will be time for recreation.  Yet, as we know, this will not be the case for everyone.
Throughout the year, I receive many appeals from various charities through my letter-box and via email.  Christmas-time is no exception and the cost of living crisis and war in Gaza/Israel and Ukraine have made needs greater.  In the light of thinking how much enjoyment Christmas will bring to me and, indeed, of how much money I will have spent on family and friends who could not be seen to be in any real need, I cannot but be moved by those in desperate situations and challenged to respond where I can.  
Further, Christmas can be a sad time for those whose families have been divided or broken for one reason or another; for those who have been bereaved during the last year and for whom this is the first Christmas to be spent without their loved one; for those caring for members of the family who are becoming increasingly frail and whose quality of life is limited; or for those who receive devastating news of one kind or another.  Being mindful of those who are ‘struggling’ at this time of year and praying for and supporting them is important.
Also, whilst there are some who may enjoy working at Christmas or prefer to do so, there will be people who will be at work this Christmas who would rather not be.  It is estimated that about one million people in the UK will be working on Christmas Day, including care-workers and home-carers, nurses and nursing auxiliaries, doctors, midwives, paramedics, security guards, police and prison officers, those employed in restaurants and pubs and hotels, farm workers and clergy.  Christmas is a time when we should be especially thankful for these people. 
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At the heart of the Christmas story is the gift of Jesus, the Christ-child, to the world.  (‘God so loved the world that he gave his only Son …’: John 3:16a).  To those with a Christian faith, it is the greatest Christmas gift ever, a gift given out of God’s immense love.  We can respond to that love by loving others through our own giving: giving to charity (where we are able); giving support to those we know who are finding this time of year difficult; and giving thanks for and to those who are keeping important services going over the holiday period.
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Whatever your circumstances, may you know God’s love and presence during this Advent and Christmas season. 
                             Rev’d Philip Peacock
